
Town of Sandisfield
Select Board

Minutes for Select Board meeting held on Monday, November 13, 2023 at 6:30PM at
the Town Hall, 66 Sandisfield Road, Sandisfield, MA

Members present: Steve Seddon, John Field, Robert Fedell, Jonathan Sylbert
Participants: Ralph Morrison, Kathleen McCormick, Brian Maser (remote)

1. Motion to open session

2. Motion to open Executive Session under G.L. c. 30A, sec. 21(a)(1) - To discuss
complaints or charges brought against a public employee

A motion was made, seconded and so voted to open Executive Session under G.L. c.
30A, sec. 21(a)(1) - To discuss complaints or charges brought against a public
employee

Steve Seddon Aye
John Field Aye
Robert Fedell Aye

Steve Seddon reads the fact findings summary for the tanker crash. On Tuesday,
9/26/2023 at approximately 6pm the Sandisfield Fire Department responded to a mutual
aid call for a fire on Stubbins Rd in Otis, MA. Assistant Fire Chief, Michael Morrison was
following Fire Chief, Ralph Morrison in the 1988 Mack Water Tanker Truck. During
operation of the truck, Michael lost control of the vehicle on Webster Road in
Tyringham, MA and crashed. He was not injured in the crash. State Police responded
and an accident report was filed, which the Town has still not seen. According to both
the Fire and Police Chief, they were driving on Webster Road because they were given
the wrong directions by another firefighter. Later that night, R.W. Towing of Lee, MA
towed the tanker to its facility where it was stored in a securely locked yard.

The next morning, 9/27, Ralph towed the vehicle from R.W. Towing to a private garage
he owns in Tolland.

On 9/28, the MIIA adjuster inspected the vehicle at an “off-site” storage facility. Ralph
submitted a tow bill in the amount of $5,400 to MIIA from his shop, A&M Auto, for towing
the truck from RW’s to his private garage in Tolland and for storage.

At a Select Board meeting on 10/2, Michael stated that the brakes on the tanker did not
get hot and there was a mechanical failure. Ralph also guessed the brakes/slackers had
not been touched since the vehicle was purchased in 2019, and confirmed it had not
been serviced at all since this time.

On 10/5, Michael was quoted in Berkshire Eagle saying the “tanker smoked quite a bit.”



At the 10/12 Select Board meeting, Michael stated that he exited the tanker and smelled
hot brakes. Ralph stated that he towed the tanker to his personal property to keep it out
of sight of all the spectators, and according to an email on 10/16 from MIIA, he cited the
reasoning because “[H]e said it was to protect the truck and keep it out of the way from
lookyloos.” Ralph claimed MIIA confirmed they were fine with relocating the tanker. This
has not been verified; however, the tanker was already at Ralph’s property when it was
inspected by the adjustor. Ralph verified only the initial post-purchase safety inspection
was done in 2019 and he had not done an annual safety inspection on the tanker since
then. It was also verified that the Department does not maintain maintenance logs for
fire or police vehicles. At the meeting, the Select Board voted to use an outside
third-party to conduct all maintenance, servicing, and safety inspections of all town
owned vehicles moving forward.

On 10/13, Ralph sent a revised bill to MIIA totaling $6,175 for towing and storage of the
tanker.

On 10/16, the rescue truck and 2022 fire truck were inspected at Ormsbee Garage.
Additionally, the Town was informed of Ralph’s $6,175 bill to MIIA. At the Select Board
meeting that night, the Board reported that a post-accident inspection cannot be
conducted due to the chain of custody of the vehicle being broken.

On 10/19, Ralph emailed MIIA to: “disregard the bill from A & M, we are waiving all
fees.”

On 10/24, the “Estimate of Record” was finalized and the cost to repair the truck was
estimated at $113,441.73. The tanker truck was insured for $25,000 with a $1,000
deductible. At the Select Board meeting that night, the tanker crash was item 7 on the
agenda, which was tabled to be discussed in executive session. Ralph, Michael and
volunteer firefighters left the meeting immediately after, and waited outside for the
Select Board for 40 minutes. Ralph, Michael, and the volunteer firefighters cornered
Robert Fedell in the parking lot, followed by John Field when he came to see if
everything was alright. Ralph and Michael then attempted to intimidate and harass both
Select Board members. Witness statements have been submitted.

On 10/30, Copart, MIIA’s salvage yard, towed the truck to its property and charged
$2,485.64.

On 11/9, the Select Board requested Ralph “provide a statement of your involvement in
the accident and any and all subsequent related events by this Friday.”

On 11/10, Ralph responded as follows: “As you know, we have had two select board
meetings regarding this issue everything was reported at those meeting. I have nothing
to add to the verbal statement and discussion with the select board.”

As of today, 11/13, the original tanker truck Title has not been signed over and received
by MIIA. This prevents the tanker from being auctioned.



Kathleen McCormick, Ralph’s legal representative, would like the record to reflect that
Ralph is no longer the Sandisfield Fire Chief, as he submitted his resignation today,
effective immediately.

Steve asks if Ralph would like to speak on any of the facts presented. Ralph does not
dispute any of the facts.

A motion was made and seconded to adopt the fact findings summary as read.

Robert Fedell would like to make one change to the events of 10/24, as he did not feel
“cornered” in the parking lot, and his interaction with Ralph and Michael was voluntary.

Kathleen would like to be given a greater opportunity to review the fact findings before
the summary is adopted as fact. Jonathan explains the Select Board is required to
adopt the summary at this meeting. Kathleen would like the record to reflect that they
are not admitting that the summary was fact, but Ralph does not wish to make further
statement.

A motion was made, seconded and so voted to adopt the fact findings summary as
read with Robert Fedell’s one revision.

Steve Seddon Aye
John Field Aye
Robert Fedell Aye

Steve reads the list of potential charges:
a. Failure to properly inspect and maintain Department apparatus resulting in loss

of property;
b. Negligence;
c. Making False Statements to the Select Board;
d. Conduct Unbecoming a Public Employee;
e. Abuse of Office;
f. Self-Dealing;
g. Possible Ethics and Criminal Violations;
h. Suppression of Evidence;
i. Insubordination

A motion was made, seconded and so voted to adopt the charges as read.

Steve Seddon Aye
John Field Aye
Robert Fedell Aye



Robert asks for clarification of the adoption of the charges. Brian Maser, legal
representative for the Town of Sandisfield, explains that based on the fact findings the
Board has adopted, the Select Board is now developing possible charges against
former Fire Chief, Ralph Morrison as a result. He notes that the vast majority of the
charges are moot upon Ralph’s resignation, as the Town has accepted and filed it with
the Town Clerk. Some of the charges are relative to possible ethics or criminal law
violations, and the Board must decide whether they would like to refer these out to
another agency. Brain recommends making the motion as specific as possible.

A motion was made, seconded and so voted to forward the ethical or possible criminal
violations to the appropriate external authorities.

Steve Seddon Aye
John Field Aye
Robert Fedell Aye

3. Adjourn the Meeting

A motion was made, seconded and so voted to adjourn the meeting.

Steve Seddon Aye
John Field Aye
Robert Fedell Aye

Meeting adjourned at 6:43pm

____________________________
Steve Seddon

____________________________
John Field

____________________________
Robert Fedell



 

Fact Finding Summary, Tanker Crash, Sandisfield Select Board, November 13, 2023 

What I am about to read are the facts gathered from the Town’s review of the Tanker Crash that occurred 

on September 26, 2023.  

- On Tuesday, September 26, 2023, at approximately 6pm, the Sandisfield Fire Department answered a 

mutual aid call for a fire on Stebbins Road in Otis, Massachusetts. Fire Chief Ralph Morrison and 

Assistant Fire Chief Michael Morrison responded. Following the Fire Chief, Michael Morrison was driving 

the 1988 Mack water tanker truck.  During operation of the truck, Michael lost control of the vehicle on 

Webster Road in Tyringham and crashed.  He was thankfully not injured in the crash.  State police 

responded to the scene and an Accident Report was filed. [We still do not have that report.] According to 

both the Fire Chief and the Police Chief, they were driving on Webster Road because they were given the 

wrong directions by another firefighter.  Later that night, R.W. Towing of Lee retrieved the tanker from 

the site of the accident and towed it to its facility where it was stored behind a building at their facility 

inside a securely locked yard. 

- On Wednesday morning, September 27th, Fire Chief Morrison towed the vehicle from R.W. Towing to a 

private garage he owns in Tolland.  

- On September 28th, the MIIA adjuster inspected the vehicle at an “off-site” storage facility.  Fire Chief 

Morrison submitted a tow bill in the amount of $5,400 to MIIA from his shop, A&M Auto, in Sandisfield, 

for towing the truck from RW Towing to his private garage in Tolland and for storage. 

- At the October 2nd Select Board meeting, Michael Morrison stated that the brakes on the Tanker didn’t 

get hot and there was a mechanical failure. Fire Chief Morrison guessed the brakes/slakers had not been 

touched since the vehicle was purchased in 2019.  It was also later confirmed that the Tanker had not 

been serviced at all since it had been purchased in 2019. 

- On October 5th, Michael Morrison was quoted in the Eagle saying the “tanker smoked quite a bit.” 

- At the October 12th, Select Board meeting, Fire Chief Morrison stated that the brakes were cooked. 

Fire Chief Morrison stated that he towed the tanker to his personal property to keep it out of sight of all 

the spectators. (According to a later email on October 16th from the insurance company, the Fire Chief 

explained why he towed the truck to his private yard: “[H]e said it was to protect the truck and keep it 

out of the way from lookyloos.”).  Fire Chief Morrison stated that he checked with the insurance 

company and they were fine with relocating it. [This has not been verified, but the tanker was already at 

Fire Chief Morrison’s garage when it was inspected by the adjustor.]  Fire Chief Morrison verified that 

only the initial post-purchase safety inspection was done in 2019, and he had not done an annual safety 

inspection on the tanker since then. It was also later verified that the Department does not maintain 

maintenance logs for fire and police vehicles.  At the meeting, the Select Board voted to use an outside 

3rd party to conduct all maintenance, servicing, and safety inspections of all town owned vehicles moving 

forward. 

- On October 13th, Fire Chief Morrison sent a revised bill to MIIA totaling $6,175 for the towing and 

storage of the tanker.  

On October 16th, Rescue truck and 2022 Fire truck inspected at Ormsbee’s. 



- On October 16th, the Town was informed that Fire Chief Morrison invoiced MIIA in the amount of 

$6,175 for towing the tanker from RW Towing to his private garage. 

- At the October 16th Select Board meeting, the Board noted that a post-accident inspection cannot be 

conducted due to the chain of custody of the vehicle being broken. 

- On October 19th, Fire Chief Morrison emailed MIIA to: “disregard the bill from A & M, we are waiving 

all fees.” 

- On October 24th, the “Estimate of Record” was finalized and the cost to repair the truck was estimated 

at $113,441.73. The tanker truck was insured for $25,000 with a $1,000 deductible. 

- At the October 24th, Select Board meeting, the tanker crash was item 7 on the agenda. The item was 

tabled to be discussed in executive session. The Fire Chief, Police Chief and volunteer firefighters in 

attendance left the meeting immediately after that item. They waited outside for the Select Board 

members to exit the meeting 40 minutes later. Both the Fire Chief and Police Chief with volunteer 

firefighters cornered Select Board member Bob Fedell in the parking lot, and also member John Field, 

when he came to see if everything was alright. Both the Fire and Police Chief’s then attempted to 

intimidate and harass both Select Board members. Witness statements have been submitted. 

- On October 30th, Copart, MIIA’s salvage yard, towed the truck to its property and charged $2,485.64. 

- On November 9th, the Select Board requested Fire Chief Morrison “provide a statement of your 

involvement in the accident and any and all subsequent related events by this Friday.” 

- On November 10th, Fire Chief Morrison responded as follows: “As you know, we have had two select 

board meetings regarding this issue everything was reported at those meeting. I have nothing to add to 

the verbal statement and discussion with the select board.” 

- As of today, November 13th, the original tanker truck Title has not been signed over and received by 

MIIA so that the truck can be auctioned. 

 



CHARGES 

a. Failure to properly inspect and maintain Department apparatus resulting in 

loss of property; 

b. Negligence; 

c. Making False Statements to the Select Board; 

d. Conduct Unbecoming a Public Employee; 

e. Abuse of Office; 

f. Self-Dealing; 

g. Possible Ethics and Criminal Violations; 

h. Suppression of Evidence; 

i. Insubordination 

 

 



Vehicle Last Inspection Annual Inspections Missed MIIA Notes Confidence Level Actions 

Fire     – 2012 Ambulance Jan 2023 None MIIA VIN incorrect 100%  

Fire     – 2009 Smeal Jan 2023 2021, 2018, 2013, 2012  100%  

Fire     – 1996 Freightliner May 2020 2023-2021, 2019, 2018  100%  

Fire     – 1995 Kenworth Jul 2023 2021, 2018  100%  

Fire     – 1993 Ford Jan 2023 2021, 2018 MIIA: plate # & VIN incorrect 100%  

Fire     – 1988 Mack May 2020 2023-2021  100%  

Fire     – 1988 GMC None All  >80% Confirm plate # & VIN 

Fire     – 1972 Dodge None All  >80% Confirm plate # & VIN 

Fire     – 1984 Kaiser None All  >80% Confirm plate # & VIN 

Police – 2000 Ford None All  >80% Confirm plate # & VIN 

Police – 2015 Ford Jun 2023 2019  100%  

Police – 2017 Ford Dec 2022 TBD (need correct VIN) MIIA: no plate #, incorrect VIN 100% Need correct VIN 

Police – 2021 Ford Aug 2023 None No MIIA plate # 100%  

 

Missing new pumper – need plate # and VIN on that – and may be missing other vehicles 

If any of these vehicles listed above have been removed from service, sold etc need to know when that occurred 

 

Below is an abbreviated version of the table better suited for a SB meeting 

 

Vehicle Last Inspection Annual Inspections Missed 

Fire     – 2012 Ambulance Jan 2023 None 

Fire     – 2009 Smeal Jan 2023 2021, 2018, 2013, 2012 

Fire     – 1996 Freightliner May 2020 2023-2021, 2019, 2018 

Fire     – 1995 Kenworth Jul 2023 2021, 2018 

Fire     – 1993 Ford Jan 2023 2021, 2018 

Fire     – 1988 Mack May 2020 2023-2021 

Fire     – 1988 GMC None All 

Fire     – 1972 Dodge None All 

Fire     – 1984 Kaiser None All 

Police – 2000 Ford None All 

Police – 2015 Ford Jun 2023 2019 

Police – 2017 Ford Dec 2022 TBD (need correct VIN) 

Police – 2021 Ford Aug 2023 None 

 













October 25, 2023 

On October 24, 2023 after leaving the Select Board meeting, I observed people in 

the parking lot. After driving closer to the group, I identified the people as Michael 

Morrison, Ralph Morrison, and John Field. There was a lot of shouting, so I rolled 

down my window and told them to “stop this now.” John said to Michael, “if you 

want to talk, we can talk.” Michael proceeded to yell, to which John responded that 

he would not have a conversation with him. After which Michael and Ralph both 

accused John of not supporting the Fire Department and not standing up for it. 

John explained he was “just doing his job.” When the Morrison’s brought up 

moving the tanker so people wouldn’t observe it, John noted the optics looked bad. 

Ralph stated he called the State Police and the collision unit informed him they 

didn’t investigate municipal vehicles. John replied that is not the same information 

he received after speaking with the State Police, to which Michael proceeded to 

yell, “are you calling my brother a liar?” and continued to repeat, “you’re calling 

my brother a liar!” John remained very composed throughout the entire interaction, 

despite Ralph and Michael yelling and acting like bullies. The altercation lasted for 

at least 15 minutes. Bob Fedell then came out to witness the yelling. After a 

moment, he left as to not violate open meeting law, but received assurance that 

John was okay. The yelling continued after Bob left, to which I told John to “get in 

his truck and leave.” John left immediately after me. I was appalled at the behavior 

of our Police and Fire Chief. 

Barbara Cormier 

413-258-4402
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Sylbert, Jonathan

From: Fedell, Robert
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 8:51 PM
To: Sylbert, Jonathan
Subject: Witness Statement 10/24

After the selectboard meeting of 10/24 I was walking to my truck to leave and saw that there were a handful of people, 
who I recognized to be members of the fire department.  
 
As I approached my truck Ralph Morrison hollered “Hi Bob” across the parking lot.  I got into my truck and stopped as I 
neared them on my way out of the parking lot. I asked Ralph if he was all set, which he replied that he wasn’t. He came 
up to the window of my truck and stated that the information that Carl Nett provided was faulty.  I responded that I 
recognized that several of the vehicles were no longer in our fleet, and that I had noted that during the meeting on my 
copy of the paperwork.  At this point John Field had come outside and had come over to the group, I assumed to see if 
they were showing hostility towards me.  
 
Ralph and John started going back and forth about the tanker accident and Michael Morrison got involved as well.  Fairly 
quickly I recognized that things were getting quite heated, but I also saw that my vehicle was blocking everyone else 
from leaving the parking lot. I reversed out of the way and parked the truck and walked back to the group to try to 
diffuse any potential fighting.  John, Mike and Ralph were going round and round, but after a minute or so it didn’t seem 
like it was escalating. I was standing next to Mike and I explained to him that I was going to leave because I didn’t want 
to violate any Open Meeting Laws since my being there put two selectman discussing town politics. I went back to my 
truck and exited the parking lot.  
 
Robert Fedell 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Sylbert, Jonathan

From: Field, John
Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2023 4:52 PM
To: Sylbert, Jonathan
Subject: Statement 

Dear Jonathan, 
 
I think it's important the events that followed this week's (24 October 2023) select board meeting go on 
record. After the meeting adjourned, I went to the parking lot to find the fire chief and the police chief still in 
the parking lot. They engaged Bob and I walked over to see what was going on. Bob indicated that there could 
be an open meeting law violation and left. Once Bob left, Ralph and Mike continued to engage me about the 
tanker crash and our investigation to date. They clearly were unhappy with us as a board. With a lot of back 
and fourth about details they started to yell and get upset with me. At one point I disagreed with a statement 
they made and they repeatedly said I was calling them "liars". Once we moved on from the "liar" comments, 
they accused me of "not supporting the fire department" which is entirely untrue. At that point, Barbara 
Cormier suggested I just head home and I did. It is clear to me this is a sign of aggression, intimidation, and 
abuse of power. I will not tolerate this behavior from town officials.  








